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EX.106/03
THE MUSEUM AND ARTS SERVICE – OPTIONS FOR FUTURE DELIVERY OF THE SERVICES (Key Decision)
Portfolio
Health and Community Activities

Subject Matter

To consider a report from the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport (CLS.49/03) identifying a number of options for the future delivery of the Museum and Arts Service.

The report contained an outline of the current services provided and gave details of the following potential options for future service delivery:

(a)
A modified in-house provision involving the establishment of a Development Trust with the purpose of seeking funds for investing in the service.

(b)
A non-profit distributing organisation.

(c)
An industrial and provident society.

(d)
A company limited by guarantee.

(e)
A pocket trust.

(f)
An unincorporated trust.

(g)
 A community interest company.

Details of an initial evaluation of these various options was submitted together with Officers' comments on financial, legal, property and personnel issues.

It would be necessary to carry out a risk assessment to determine corporate risks with regard to the various options.

It was intended that consultation should be undertaken with stakeholders (Friends of Tullie House, staff, North West Museums, Overview and Scrutiny Committee) between June and September 2003 with a further report to the Executive on the outcome of that consultation in September 2003.  A recommendation could then be made to the City Council in October 2003 with the preferred options implemented between November 2003 and March 2005, depending upon the option decided upon.

It would be necessary to seek external legal advice in order to progress the various options and this could be funded from the Budget allocated in 2003/04 for investigating the Trust option for Tullie House.

Councillor Knapton, Health and Community Activities Portfolio Holder, recommended that the options for a modified direct Council service or a Trust should be should be further investigated.  An option to seek interest from companies or organisations wishing to operate the service should not be pursued at this stage pending the outcome of the investigations into the other two options.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1. That the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport be requested to cost the options outlined below and consult with relevant stakeholders before the City Council takes a final decision.

(a)   A modified in-house provision involving the establishment of a Development Trust with the purpose of seeking funds for investing in the service.

(b)   A non-profit distributing organisation.

2.  That an option to advertise for expressions of interest from companies or organisations wishing to operate the service on behalf of the City Council be left in abeyance at this stage.

3.  That the funding for external legal advice in order to progress the various options be met from the Budget allocated in 2003/04 for investigating the Trust option for Tullie House.

4. That the exploratory and consultation process take place on the two options and the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport submit a further report on the outcome to the Executive in September 2003.

Reasons for Decision

The options to be investigated are considered to be the most appropriate for the Council to consider in order that the service can continue to contribute to the development of Carlisle as a regional centre for both residents and visitors.







